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Holy Trinity Sunday Greetings, May 27, 2018
We are now in a season of the Church called Ordinary Time. With busy lives, it is anything but

Ordinary… life happens around us, things change, we need to feel grounded and secure. Our faith tells us,
God can provide for our needs.

At the start of Vatican II Pope John XXIII said: “History is the teacher of life. History is the key to
understanding.”  It is in the stories of life shared with others that we gain wisdom and understanding. It is
in the liturgies, the rituals, the sacred vessels used, the recorded documents, and the collected stories of the
People of God that we place history at our service. Vatican II also called for a full and active participation
of the faithful… At the recent “priest days” Bishop asked each parish to be very aware of the impact some
of our actions have on the participation of the faithful.

We are called to actively listen to the readings at each mass. Our Proclaimers, influence us by:
preparing their readings in advance, using infection and tone to help us listen to the “Word of God.” When
they Bow and Pause at the end of the readings they are inviting us to contemplate the message we have just
heard. They show respect for the word they are about to proclaim as they approach the ambo with
reverence.

We receive many complements regarding the quality of the music and singing here at St Philip’s and
St Charles. Please continue to use your voice to give glory to God by singing all the songs. Our choir and
cantors work hard to encourage us to be part of the vocal expression of worship. Please open your songbook
and join in the celebration fully and actively. The cantors and choir will invite you in…

After Communion, Jesus is taken to the Tabernacle to be reposed and brought to the sick and shut-ins.
We invite you to participate by bowing or making the sign of the cross as He is brought past your position
in the pew. We are also invited into a minute of prayer. The posture can either be sitting, kneeling, or
standing… IN SILENCE… use this time to thank Jesus for being part of your life. Let Him know how you
will be taking Him into your life situations… or simply rejoice at being in His presence and His presence in
you… In short --- take in Jesus.

We all are called to be disciples… We use our gifts and talents to make the community stronger and
welcoming.

Our parish needs volunteers to help with funeral luncheons… Are you available? Can you help? This
ministry is so important to grieving families who need a place and time to share with each other.

We are thankful for the disciples who worked on a committee that prepared a long-range plan for
Holy Cross Cemetery. Their work will have a lasting effect on the beauty, care and maintenance of the
sacred grounds that have been entrusted to us and that we will pass on to those who follow us.

Check out a website: foryourmarriage.org it is a wonderful resource for all marriages, those who are
celebrating strong marriage and those who need a little tune-up.

Are you aware vocations to priesthood and religious life come from someone hearing: “you would
make a good priest or sister” or “you have qualities that would help us grow as a people of God”? In August
the Diocese of Crookston is offering Esto Vir! a vocation camp for young men (age 16+). This camp is an
opportunity for young men who may be open to the priesthood to come together and spend some days in
community with each other and the seminarians of the diocese. The camp includes sports and games,
lakeside recreation, Mass, prayer, food, and fellowship. Date: August 7-9, 2018

A closing thought: We do not want to repeat the hurts of the past but find a way to help with healing.
We need to allow Jesus to cover the wound in our heart and soul with His love. The wound does not
disappear, it is a part of our life experiences, but the emptiness or hurt can be transformed by Jesus. Jesus
is the answer. Jesus will take the hurt and make it into a blessing if we allow Him to be a part of the healing.

I pray daily that Jesus helps with the healing of hurts and hearts that ache. I pray that we are willing to
let go of the hurt and let God heal us. Blessings, Fr. Chuck

Monday, May 28 Memorial Day
9:00 AM Mass (at Holy Cross Cemetery): +Ellen Vonasek

Tuesday, May 29
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Grant & Amanda Frenzel

Wednesday, May 30
8:40 AM Mass: +Dale Binde

Thursday, May 31
9:00 AM Mass (Sch Graduation): +Arthur Keenan

Friday, June 1
8:30 AM Mass (Prayer Partner): +Fr. Mike Millard

Saturday, June 2
4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): In Thanksgiving for Mr. & Mrs.

Patrick Wiechmann
5:30 PM Mass: +Pearl Keenan

Sunday, June 3
7:30 AM Mass: +Evelyn Schuiling
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Kitty Vanasse
6:30 PM Mass: +Butch Engelbrekt

MASS INTENTIONS
For the Week of May 28 to June 3

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

DAILY READINGS
For the Week of May 28 to June 3

Monday, May 28
● 1 Pt 1:3-9
● Ps 111:1-2,5-6,9,10c
● Mk 10:17-27
Tuesday, May 29
● 1 Pt 1:10-16
● Ps 98:1-4
● Mk 10:28-31

Wednesday, May 30
● 1 Pt 1:18-25
● Ps 147;12-15,19-20
● Mk 10:32-45
Thursday, May 31
● Zep 3:14-18a
● Ps Is 12:2-3,4bcd,5-6
● Lk 1:39-56

Friday, June 1
● 1 Pt 4:7-13
● Ps 96:10-13
● Mk 11:11-26

Saturday, June 2
● Jude 17:20b-25
● Ps 63:2-6
● Mk 11:27-33

Sunday, June 3
● Ex 24:3-8
● Ps 116;12-13,15-18
● Heb 9:11-15
● Mk 14:12-16,22-26

Monday, May 28 Memorial Day
Parish Offices Closed, No School, No Adoration

7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Tuesday, May 29
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

10:30 AM Funeral for Lois Durkin
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, May 30
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)

11:00 AM School Awards Day (Church)
11:00 AM Getting Ahead in Bemidji (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Thursday, May 31
9:00 AM St. Philip’s School 8th Grade Graduation (Church)

Friday, June 1
9:00 AM Staff Retirement Celebration (Social Hall)

10:00 AM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)

Saturday, June 2
3:00 PM Matthew Upgren/Kaylee Burgard Wedding
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, June 3
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
10:15 AM Baptism Class (St. Kateri Rm)

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism Brynn Louise
Trinka, daughter of Brent & Amanda Trinka.
May she be filled with the Holy Spirit.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
William Schulke, II, Lois Durkin, Margaret Kerr,
& Elaine DeRosier. May they find rest and peace
and may their families find comfort in God’s love.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on June 3. Please call the Parish
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

Memorial Day Mass at Cemetery
Everyone is welcome to attend 9 AM Mass at Holy
Cross Cemetery on May 28. Bring a chair if you
would like a place to sit. In case of rain, Mass will
take place at St. Philip’s Church. Holy Cross Ceme-
tery is located on Ridgeway Ave. NW (across from
Herberger’s).



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  17,665.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(4 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $20,513.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #47         $23,635.60
(Weekend of 5/20/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $921,282.58 ~ Current: $950,990.58

Last Week's Mass Attendance
May 19 5:30 p.m.                               259
May 20 7:30 a.m.                               209
May 20 9:00 a.m.                               389
May 20 11:00 a.m.                             240
May 20 ______ ___________6:30 p.m.____________  ___ ___  141

Newsboys Coming to the Sanford Center!
The Newsboys United tour comes to
Bemidji July 29 @ 6:00 PM. Former
members, Phil Joel and Peter Furler
are coming back to join the boys for
this tour, along with Phil Joel’s new
group, Zealand and singer/
songwriter, former Audio Adrenaline
member, Adam Agee. Let’s go as a group going to make this
a fun concert (& less expensive). Group tickets are $18/
person. Please call to leave your name & contact info if you
would like to join us! Nancy Goodman 441-4907 or Luke
Alexander 441-4908.

TEACHING POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT
ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL:
With a current teacher retirement, and our increasing
enrollment, this gives us the opportunity to welcome two
additional elementary teachers to our staff. Applicants for the
positions must possess or be able to possess a valid Minnesota
teaching license. Interested individuals should send a letter of
application, resume’, and three letters of recommendation to:
Jana Norgaard, Principal, St. Philip’s School, 702 Beltrami
Avenue NW, Bemidji, MN 56601 or to
jnorgaard@stphilipsbemidji.org by June 15, 2018.

Summer Hours
Effective Friday, June 1 the Parish Office will close at 2 PM on
Fridays through the summer months. We are open from 8:30
AM to 5 PM Monday through Thursday.

Fr. Augie Gothman 25th Anniversary
Please join Fr. Augie Gothman and the people of the
Cathedral, Saint Peter's Parish and the whole diocese

as he celebrates his 25th Anniversary of
Ordination to the Priesthood.

The celebration begins Sunday, June 3, 2018 with a
reception at the Cathedral dining room, 2-4:45 PM.

This will be followed by the celebration of Mass at 5 PM
in the Cathedral. Fr. Augie will preside.

St. Philip’s Children’s Choir Camp
Join us for our St. Philip’s Children’s
Choir Camp this summer Monday, July
30 through Thursday, August 2 from
12:30 to 3:30 PM. Choristers will learn to

sing through fun songs and games. At the end of the week
we will sing for the 9 AM Mass August 5. For those attending
Vacation Bible School, bring a bag lunch and we will eat
together from 12 to 12:30. The camp is free and open to
grades 2-6 (entering Fall 2018). Contact Anna Freihammer at
218-441-4904 or afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org to get
registered for this fun week!

PARISH LIFE

Mary, the New Eve
The month of May has traditionally been a month to honor
Mary. Let FORMED help you discover why Mary is so revered
in the Catholic Church and how she can bring you closer to
her son, Jesus. While Eve followed her own will,
Mary followed God’s will; while Eve brought sin and
death; Mary brought redemption and eternal life.
Go to stphilipsbemidji.formed.org to the Communi-
ty Page, to choose one of 144 titles related to Mary
for each day of the month.

Beginning Experience
A Beginning Experience Weekend will be held June 22 - 24,
2018, at Hankinson Retreat Center. "Beginning Experience"
is a support program offered by the Catholic Church and
open to divorced, widowed, and separated persons of all
Faiths, or no Faith. For more information, or to register,
contact Matt Tedrick (701-541-6095) or Marlene Wilde (218
-998-4300) wild@prtel.com and/or the website begin-
ningexperience-easternnd.org. WATERCOLOR PAINTING CLASS BENEFIT

for St. Paul Street Evangelization of Bemidji*
Sign up in the Parish Office, 444-4262, for your spot in another
unique and fun watercolor class, from 6:30 to 8:30 PM, Wed.,
June 27, at St. Philip’s Church. Learn how to create an individual
watercolor guided by Judith Selby. The inspiration for this two-
hour session is Summer Flowers. There will be refreshments.
Suggested donation is $30.00 and includes all materials.  Space
is limited so sign up early. All ages are invited. For an additional
$25.00, mat, glass and frame are available. All proceeds go to
the St. Paul Street Evangelization of Bemidji Chapter.

Fr. James Quinlan of
Cross Catholic Outreach
will be visiting our parish

next weekend to speak at all the Masses on behalf of the
poor in developing countries. Cross Catholic Outreach was
founded to create a meaningful link between parishes in
America and the priests and nuns working in the Church
overseas in the Caribbean, Africa, Asia, Central and South
America.

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
* Upcoming School Events *

May 28, Monday: NO SCHOOL. (Memorial Day)
May 29, Tuesday: All School Picnic - Remember, if you are

joining us, you must be Safe Environment Certified.
*No Hot Lunch.
*Pre-K to the Science Center.

May 30, Wednesday: Yearbook Signing 9:00 AM.
*7th Grade Leadership Mass 10:00 AM (for students only)
*Awards Ceremony 11:00 AM.
*Last day for 6th graders at the Middle School.
*1st & 3rd Grade to Diamond Point Park.
*No Hot Lunch.

May 31, Thursday: Graduation Mass, 9:00 AM. Graduation
celebration for 8th grade graduates and their guests after
wards. *No Hot Lunch/LAST DAY OF SCHOOL!

Sacred Relics of the Saints: Treasures of the Church
Exposition of Sacred Relics Of 150 Saints
St. Mary’s Catholic Church, Fosston, MN

Fr. Carlos Martins, CC, will present at St. Mary's Parish,
725 6th St. NW, Fosston, a teaching and exposition of Sacred
Relics on Friday, June 1 at 6:30 PM. Father Carlos Martins
of the Companions of the Cross with his special ministry will
teach about these holy objects. He will bring with him over
150 relics, some as old as 2000 years. Among the treasures
will be relics of St. Maria Goretti, St. Therese of Lisieux (the
“Little Flower"), St. Francis of Assisi, St. Anthony of Padua, St.
Thomas Aquinas, and St. Faustina Kowalska. In addition,
there will also be present a portion of the veil of Our Lady,
as well as one of the largest remaining pieces of the True
Cross in the world. Those in attendance will be able to
examine and venerate each relic. In the Church’s history
many miracles and healings have been worked in the
presence of relics, and many have been healed through this
ministry. You are encouraged to bring your articles of
devotion (such as rosaries, holy cards, etc.) and pictures of
ill friends/family members which you will be able to touch
to the reliquaries as a means of intercession.

Fr. Carlos Martins, CC will begin the exposition with a
presentation and teaching on relics, which provides the
catechetical and spiritual basis for the Walk with the Saints
that follows the presentation.  For more information, go to
www.treasuresofthe church.com.

This is free to the public, but there will be free-will
donation baskets available.

ON ABORTION:
What does the Catechism of the Catholic Church say?

(2270): Human life must be respected and protected
absolutely from the moment of conception. From the first
moment of his existence, a human being must be recognized
as having the rights of a person – among which is the
inviolable right of every innocent being to life.
[Cf.CDF,Donum vitae I,1]

Before I formed you in the womb I knew you, and before
you were born I consecrated you. [Jer. 1:5; cf. Job 10:8-12; Ps
22:10-11]

Apostles of the Holy Spirit Bulletin, Spring 2018
EXCERPT 2271 TO FOLLOW NEXT WEEK

St. Philip’s Celebrates our 2018 Senior Class
Congratulations to our 2018 Seniors who graduate this weekend!

Shelby Andersen
Taylor Andersen

Sarah Bunich
John Chadwick

Mary Curtis
Steven Dinneen

Sarah Djonne
Brooke Donaghue
Teara Drouillard

Samantha Edlund
Hannah Eller

Matthew Fitzgerald
Alexander Froelich

Abigayle Gorski
Walter Grahek
Nikita Graves

Tanner Hammitt
Alex Hanson

Megan Hanson
Lucas Huewe

Eda-Mae Johnson
Joshua Kern
Jacob Koch

Adam Laakso
Jacie Lalli

Abigail Lauderbaugh
Hayley Leisenheimer

Carson Liapis
Marae Locke

Benjamin Mackenroth
Allison Mans

Caitlin McCollum

Isabelle Morin
Hannah Mueller
Bronson Nistler

Matthew Norgaard
Georgia Nyberg
Haley Peterson
Jace Peterson

William Rafferty
Kenna Solberg
Hannah Sether

Ty Tobey
Cole Todavich
Wyatt Walton

Alec White
Shelby Wiebolt
Timothy Youso

“Dear young people, do not bury your talents, the gifts that God has given you!
Do not be afraid to dream of great things!”  ~Pope Francis



MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of June 2/3

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Sat. Jun 2  5:30 PM
The Most Holy Trinity

Sun., Jun 3  7:30 AM
The Most Holy Trinity

Sun., Jun 3  9:00 AM
The Most Holy Trinity

Sun., Jun 3  11:00 AM
The Most Holy Trinity

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Dan Shea Joann Gardner Mary Herried (sub req.)

LECTOR Amy Buckanaga
Germaine Cheslock

Trish Jones
Sue Bruns

Evelyn Cordts
Kevin Erpelding

Mary Lou Peters
Lauren Dow

INTERCESSOR Peggy Neumann Carol Schneider Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson

ALTAR SERVER
Aidan Spaeth
Elise Spaeth
Ian Spaeth

Philip Hodapp
Abby Myhrer
Erin Myhrer

Jill-Ann Walter
Lee Walter
Elizabeth Buxton

Leo Mathews
Peter Mathews
Mary Beth Matthews

CAPTAIN Betty Lindy Walter Schuiling Stephanie Downey Kathy Pfann

EMHC

HELP NEEDED
Jana Heger
Laura Schwindt
Germaine Cheslock
Deborah Millard
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Sarah Martinka
Terry Jones
Dan Shea
HELP NEEDED
Therese Johnson
Trish Jones
HELP NEEDED

Mary Bjerke
Megan Luke
Ashlea McMartin
Deacon Kermit Erickson
Lorie Erpelding
Yvonne Solheim
Brent Rud
Kevin Erpelding
Sue Young

Elizabeth Mathews
Kelly Marcum
Courtney Haskins
Kimberley Gourneau
Marcia Larson
Mary Herried (sub req.)
Dianna Bromaghin (sub req.)
Deacon Kermit Erickson
HELP NEEDED

USHER

Mary Jo Christenson
Glen Laginess
Dick Lehmann
Glenn Aagard

Jim Schneider
Jakob Hodapp
Matt Dockendorf
James Wiltse

Nick Yavarow
Kirk Malkowski
George Gardner
Cooper Malkowski (sub req.)

Bob Pohl
Don Pohl
Jake Atencio
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Matt Dockendorf
Dianne Dockendorf

Eleanor Morin
Mickie Coe
Rick Coe
Mary Bjerke

Maureen Holmstrom
Neal Holmstrom
Marcia Larson
HELP NEEDED

GREETER

John Freise
Lisa Freise

Fran Petersen
Rosemary Petersen

Darlene Stepaniak
Darlene Weber
Calli Malkowski
Michelle Malkowski

Marilyn Sundrud
Nancy Lauderbaugh

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Jan Hager HELP NEEDED
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